


research.
 

·         Our current infra-structure is not coping with the numbers as they stand so a huge
increase will place even greater pressures on schools, health care and, most important,
sewage and utilities.  Having experienced frequent blocked sewers and stinking drains
we have been told that some of these are over 100 years old and cannot cope.  There
seems to be no provision for upgrades and the developers, Ballymore, told us at their
“consultation meetings” that it was “down to the council not them”!  Are we all to be put
at risk of sewage spilling on to the streets, which could well happen?

 
·         The proposed change to the Bus Garage introduces the risk of serious fire from the

frequent charging of the electric batteries – as seen increasingly in our news reports. The
London Fire Brigade has already questioned the wisdom of this plan and urged
significant modification.

 
·         Edgware was referred to as Barnet’s only Major Town but how can this be? Barnet

Town.  According to the London Plan, Major Town Centres are typically found in inner
and some parts of outer London with a borough-wide catchment. They generally contain
over 50,000 sqm of retail, leisure, and service floorspace with a relatively high
proportion of comparison goods relative to convenience goods. They may also have
significant employment, leisure, service, and civic functions.  Edgware seems not to meet
these criteria.  It is, instead, a local district or suburb, not a major town,

 
·         Golders Green, Whetstone, Finchley, Colindale and even Mill Hill are all towns with

areas in each environ that would lend themselves to development.  Imposing the entire
requirement of the Borough to meet such targets as it has is unfair and unreasonable
and suggests a complete disregard on the part of the Council for the views and feelings
of its tax payers.

 
The volume and complexity of the Local Plan and the related documents is, for me anyway,
overwhelming.  The 42-day consultation period seems insufficient for anybody to comprehend
the plan’s details – especially for anyone with work or caring commitments or those of advanced
years with a more limited capacity to absorb all the detail.
 
In light of these concerns, on my own behalf and those of my neighbours, I express my
support for any representations made by Save Our Edgware and the Edgware Community
Association. .
 
 
Richard S. Weber 
 
 
 
 




